

BROCK MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes
October 7th, 2020



Opening

The regular meeting of the Brock Minor Hockey Association was called to order at 8:04 pm on Wednesday October 7th, 2020 by Colin Kay via Zoom Meeting.

Members

P - present

R – regrets

Jody Pardy	R	Shawn Prentice	P	Shannon Taylor	P
Colin Kay	P	Rick Clark	P	Melissa Pearce	P
Ryan Pullin	P	Ben O’Grady	P	Matt Gross	P
Dave Parry	P	Mike Clark	P	Shawna Davidson	P
Nicole Heggie	P	Ron Torrance	P	Kari Graham	P

Guests: None

Return to Play (Ron)

Ron chatted with Tina (North Durham (ND)) today, they are also, like us, seeing numbers fluctuate which is changing things on their end as well.

Pre-school/U7/U8 we can discuss later.....

U9s were to play either Tier 1/Tier 3, this is not a great idea for this age group as the Tier 1 costs would be too much for many of our families, both groups at this age group will be in Tier 3. U9 group is down to 18 players, which means 3 players will have to play Tier 1 with ND – for now they should be paying their fees through BMH and not ND.

U11 – Tier 1 & Tier 3 only – BMH is now all in Tier 3 – (3 bubbles with 4 teams each)

U13 – Tier 2 – 1 team (4 team bubble) & Tier 3 – 2 teams (2 bubbles 4 and 5 teams each) teams will get equal ice times through adding an extra hour of ice in the mix.

U15 – 2 teams - Tier 2 (bubble of 4) & Tier 3 team

150 hours of ice total 114 hours confirmed in Uxb./Scugog – 36 hours of that in Brock for U9 and above.

U8 – 24 players 4hrs – 4 teams

U7 – 28 players 4hrs – 4 teams

Pre-school – 16 kids - 2 ice times as parents will need to be on ice to help players who need help getting up off the ice, as coaches won’t be allowed due to covid restrictions.

COVID Tracking– “team snap” is what will be used and Brock will be linked with ND – schedules will be pushed to that. Team Snap now has a COVID tracker – self assessment has to be done before getting to the rink. Once you’ve been given the green light that goes to the manager. Manager will need to track players and parents, can’t max out the 50 person mark. Need to

make sure to stress to parents that they must meet the window to getting into the arena, the door will be locked and you won't be allowed in once that time passes.

Our return to play was accepted by Alicia today at the Township. There are online forms – Participant Waivers - each member of the association will have to sign. User group waiver for the executive to fill out.

ND will be doing the scheduling for everyone U9 and up, Mike to do U8 and under here at home in Brock.

Treasurer Report (Dave)

Dave – current numbers that seem to be changing daily we have 164 BMH players.

Ron – Proposed a cost per player based on last years fees ...

Brock Minor Hockey Association - Payment Plan - 2020-21 Season										
	This Year's Fee	September (deposit)	October	November	December	1H Rate	January	February	2H Rate	Total
Beginner	\$ 300	\$ 100	\$ 40	\$ 40	\$ 40	\$ 220	\$ 40	\$ 40	\$ 80	\$ 300
U7	\$ 475	\$ 100	\$ 75	\$ 75	\$ 75	\$ 325	\$ 75	\$ 75	\$ 150	\$ 475
U8	\$ 650	\$ 100	\$ 110	\$ 110	\$ 110	\$ 430	\$ 110	\$ 110	\$ 220	\$ 650
U9	\$ 750	\$ 100	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 490	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 260	\$ 750
U11	\$ 750	\$ 100	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 490	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 260	\$ 750
U13 Tier 3	\$ 750	\$ 100	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 490	\$ 130	\$ 130	\$ 260	\$ 750
U13 Tier 2	\$ 850	\$ 100	\$ 150	\$ 150	\$ 150	\$ 550	\$ 150	\$ 150	\$ 300	\$ 850
U15	\$ 850	\$ 100	\$ 150	\$ 150	\$ 150	\$ 550	\$ 150	\$ 150	\$ 300	\$ 850

Due to the ever-changing environment with COVID-19 we will be offering a monthly payment option for this season. Parents do have the option to pay the entire fee upfront or the 1H (1st Half) fee upfront if they chose to do so. The BMHA has agreed on the above fees for the 2020-2021 season.

Motion to approve the above rates by Ron, *seconded by Ryan, all in favour.*

We are not breaking even with these numbers (fees). Charging last year's rates we would be a loss of about \$8,000. No sponsors and no fundraising has had a big impact on finances for this upcoming season. Payment schedule as show above will be monthly or done by half, more flexible then in years past.

Fundraising – Flippgive can hopefully cut into the loss, Melissa will setup ASAP.

Sponsorship – might have to get creative with how to showcase sponsors. Matt still has many past sponsors to reach out to, as he has been waiting to be able to tell them what kind of a season we are going to have.

Parent Meeting & Coaches Meeting will go ahead for Thursday.

Return to play document, a letter to parents and powerpoint – send ASAP to parents as well put on the website. Kari has volunteered to send out the mass email. Ben to post powerpoint on the website.

Coaching and Player Development (Shawn)

Peewee Rep. coach selected after interviews and recommendation by the committee.

Currently still looking for a bantam coach.

Shawn provided a list he has put together of coaches, assistants and managers.

Motion made by Matt, seconded by Dave to accept the recommendation for all coaches listed by Shawn on a majority vote of 11 -2.

Sunday afternoon ND has ice for Bantams, coaches and players will be set as long as they get rostered on time.

Ice opening dates are still as follows:

Sunderland – October 13th, 2020

Beaverton – October 19th, 2020

Cannington – October 26th, 2020

Phone calls to parents who have made deposits will start to be made on Friday.

Deadline to firm up ASAP and they will get a follow up phone call on Friday/early next week.

Meeting Ajourned at 10:16pm by Colin, *seconded* by Ron, *all in favour*.

Next Meeting: October 13th @7pm VIA Zoom Meeting. Hopefully teams finalized, scheduling done, numbers guaranteed by then.